MEMORANDUM IN SUPPORT

TITLE: A LOCAL LAW to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to requiring additional maintenance and inspection of structural anchorage of rooftop building equipment 

SUMMARY OF PROVISIONS: The proposed bill would amend article 302 of chapter 3 of title 28 of the Administrative Code, which requires critical examination and reports of the condition of the exterior walls of buildings six stories or higher by registered design professionals at least  once every five years, to include examination of the structural anchors of building equipment placed on the rooftops of such buildings.  

REASONS FOR SUPPORT:   Projections by the New York City Panel on Climate Change suggest an overall increase in the frequency of storms that have intense wind effects. New York City’s building stock is comprised of a significant amount of high-rise buildings, many of which are old enough to predate modern wind resiliency standards. However, all buildings in the city are a potential source of danger from airborne debris during the sorts of extreme wind events that are predicted in the future unless adequate protections are put into place now. 

This bill will enhance the safety of buildings in the city by including critical examination of the structural supports of rooftop structures by registered design professionals as an additional requirement in the periodic examinations and reports that are currently required for exterior walls of buildings at least once every five years.  These inspections, commonly referred to as façade inspections, have been required for buildings over six stories since 1980.

Accordingly, the Mayor urges the earliest possible favorable consideration of this legislation.

Respectfully submitted,

